June 24, 2024

To Whom It May Concern:

HB 3, issued by the 86th Texas Legislature in 2019, directs all Texas school districts to
provide a phonics curriculum that uses systematic, direct instruction in kindergarten
through third grade to ensure all students obtain necessary early literacy skills.
Commissioner rule 19 TAC 74.2001 also became effective in April 2022 outlining
specific criteria that phonics materials must do, may do, and may not do. In March 2022,
TEA selected materials for an initial review cycle. Those materials that met the criteria
set forth by HB 3 and TEA were released in April 2023. Reading Horizons meets all
areas identified on the evaluation rubric and will allow Huntsville ISD to be compliant
with the statute and rule. These materials were implemented first in 2023-24. This new
order will allow us to add 5th grade materials to elementary as well as replace
consumable materials used last school year. Thank you for your consideration in this
matter.

Thank you,
Amy Turner
Director of Elementary Teaching and Learning



